NCMTA MINUTES

February 1, 2007
Attendance:  M. Mansfield, M. Green, C. Lorandini, D. Tyler, L. Landesberg, L. Unger, A. Masters, G. Gizzi, T. Lucas, P. Marder, R. Kalman, B. Levine, J. Lufrano, G. Macrina, G. Quinlan
A motion to accept the minutes came from Debbie Tyler and seconded by Caryl Lorandini.

1) Correspondence:  A thank you note was received from MaryAnn Mansfield for the gift and all the thoughts and prayers.    

2) Treasurer’s report*:  The treasurer’s report was accepted.
3) Membership*:  A discussion arose as to whether members from 2004 (who are no longer members) should be kept on the database even though they do not receive any NCMTA correspondence.  It was agreed that it would be a good idea to keep the information on the database.  Discussion of the possibility of sending an invitation to the Spring Dinner along with the membership renewal.  A membership note to be sent to CHAT attendees who are not members.  Retirees should be sent a note asking whether they wish to continue receiving NCMTA mailings.  
4) Museum:  Games/puzzles are in storage until Suffolk Community College is ready to take possession. 
5) Programs:
Student Symposium:  The symposium will take place on May 30th.  All should have received an invitation to speak.
How-To:  The event was very successful with approximately 300 attendees.  Next year’s How-To is scheduled for Friday, January 11, 2008 at Molloy College.  Next year the meeting rooms need to be secured in advance (NCAMS) since this year there was a mix-up.  There is a need for new chair people for next year’s event.  A written report for the event was requested.
Family Math Day:  All plans for the event are progressing well.  Sandy Cohen will be back on February 13th.  

Limacon:  The programs have been sent out and a copy is also available on the website.  The event is scheduled for March 16, 2007.

Teacher of the Year*:  One college level nomination has been received to date.  Lucy Landesberg will follow up on college correspondence.  Prior teachers of the year were invited to the NCMTA meeting.  

Newsletter:  Laura Forsyth has received all the information for the newsletter.  Janine Ferranti is co-editing the newsletter.  It is being worked on but there are concerns with the timing of the issuance of the newsletter. 
Website:  Programs for upcoming events are available on the website.  

Math Fair:  The preliminary round is March 23, 2007 and the final round is April 27, 2007.  

Spring Dinner:  The Spring dinner will take place on May 10th.  A TI-84 from Texas Instruments will be one of the prizes.
Hall of Fame:  Alice Griswold was nominated as a current year inductee.  Any information regarding Alice Griswold should be emailed to Curt Boddie at curtbod@ptd.net.  A speaker has been secured for the induction ceremony.  A search for the location and date are in process.  Nomination letters were sent to chairpersons/principals but will also be place on NCMTA and SCMTA websites.  It was suggested that there be better communication between Curt Boddie and the committee members.
Representatives:

AMTNYS:  Dorothy Hess is the affiliate representative for AMTNYS.  The affiliate representative should be reimbursed for food, travel, etc.  A motion was made to allocate funds for the AMTNYS representative to attend the conference: up to $300 for an Upstate conference and up to $200 for a Downstate conference.  Lucy Landesberg made the motion which was seconded by Caryl Lorandini.  A vote resulted in the passing of the motion.  
NCTM:  The annual meeting will be held from March 21-24, 2007 in Atlanta and will be attended by Lynn Unger  The Affiliate Leader’s Conference will be held in July in Salt Lake City and in August in Chicago.  According to NCTM, NCMTA is an affiliate not in good standing because they need information regarding the board members.  The form was completed by the board members for submission to NCTM.  NCMTA pays annually to be an affiliate but the current year bill has not been received at this date.
New Business:

Math Olympiads:  Rich Kalman presented a need for a sponsoring organization for a new math tournament for grades 4 through 6.  This tournament was run by the Goudreau Museum last year.  Schools would be charged $50 per team of 5 students.  There is a maximum of 25 teams.  The sponsor would have a cash outlay of approximately $500 to cover the costs of the questions and related expenses.  Since this year would be a pilot program, the sponsoring organization would not have to pay this fee.  The event may possibly be held at SUNY at Old Westbury.  A registrar is needed for the event.  Ann Masters volunteered to assist with this task.  Lynn Unger motioned to support the event this year and revisit financial support next year.  The motion was seconded by Martha Green.  The discussion that ensued elaborated on the need for an actual sponsor for the event and Lynn declined amending the motion.  A vote resulted in the motion not passing.  Caryl Lorandini motioned that NCMTA co-sponsors the event with MOEMS Elementary Math Tournament in Spring 2007.  Co-sponsor was defined as meaning to provide a registrar, a contact person, and volunteers for the day of the tournament with no cost to NCMTA.  The motion was seconded by Martha Green.  There was a discussion regarding concerns about team chaperones being taken from their chaperone duties to act as scorers.  These concerns will be addressed and investigate the possibility of acquiring separate scorers.  A vote was taken and the motion passed.
Letter to Dr. Mills concerning the delay in the Integrated Algebra Regents exam scoring*:  A draft of the letter was reviewed by the board members.  The following suggestions were made:
· In the suggestions section of the letter, points 3 and 4 should be altered to say “field” testing instead of “pre” testing.

· Add an email address to the letterhead.

Letter to Mr. Abrams concerning the state mandate for providing calculators to students*:  A draft of the letter was reviewed by the board members.  The following suggestions were made:

· Question #3 should be reworded “been” instead of “be.”

· Question #4 should be deleted.
The next meeting is scheduled to take place on Thursday, April 19, 2007 at 4pm at Carle Place High School North Cafeteria.
Respectfully submitted,

Gabriella Gizzi

Recording Secretary
*A written report was submitted
